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A Message from the SBRGC President 

CongratulaƟons to all the newly elected Board Members to South Bay Rod & Gun Club.  The President, Vice President,  
Secretary, Treasurer and Sergeant –at‐Arms were elected to a two‐year term. While the three Directors were elected to 
a three‐year term. 
 
2022 should be an interesƟng year for the Club. We are conƟnuing to deal with the COVID issues which sƟll affect each 
individual on how they live and conduct their daily rouƟnes in these demanding Ɵmes as well as influences from the 
state/federal leadership. We also have four issues with the county of San Diego that will conƟnue into this year.  

¶ Range Water system from filters to a new well once the well site is prepared.  

¶ Grading for Range 4, Maintenance Yard, Range 1 and the well site. 

¶ Determining what is hazardous and how to handle those items from discovery to disposal. This includes new proce‐
dures for Members 

¶ Trailer Park guidelines for residents at the Ranch and the common areas. 
 
Other issues we conƟnue to face are: 

* Keeping an ample number of Range Safety Officers so the club can operate on a daily basis to provide a place for 
members, guests and the general public to enjoy the shooƟng sports. 

* Dealing with a shortage or high prices for ammuniƟon and the problems associated with obtaining ammuniƟon 
which was voted in by our peers. 

* PromoƟng the shooƟng sports with Matches and Training events to challenge the marksmanship skills for every 
member/guest.  

 
On the bright side, matches and training events are starƟng back up aŌer the COVID issues which caused havoc with the 
groups. Of course, these matches and events need all the members to become engaged in the shooƟng sports.  We en‐
courage you to show off your shooƟng skills and come out to enjoy the events.  They’re all fun and you may even learn 
excuses that you hadn’t heard before.  
 
I want to thank all the Range Officers and members for keeping the club safe and enforcing and following the SOP. The 
rumor mill has SBRGC listed as the place to shoot and as the safest range in the County. 
 
As a reminder to all members (including RSO’s), when the Range is scheduled for an outside acƟvity club, that acƟvity has 
exclusive use of the range. However, in the event that the outside acƟvity is late or leaves early, members can use the 
range before or aŌer the outside acƟvity, if an RSO is present. Keep in mind that while the outside acƟvity is on the 
range, usage by members is prohibited.  
 
You are all invited to aƩend the WORK Party on Feb 5, 2022. AŌer the work party you can enjoy some shooƟng in the 
aŌernoon. The work will be at both the Range and Ranch. Just email me at president@sbrgc.org so we can ensure we 
have ample food and dessert. Start Ɵme 7:30.  

Some of the scheduled Range work includes: 

Ý Removing Weeds in the Maintenance Yard area. 

Ý Cleaning out a parking lot drain that the last rain 
plugged up. 

Ý Rearranging/cleanup of material in tool container 
in Maintenance Yard  

Some of the scheduled Ranch work includes: 

Ý InstallaƟon of five signs. (One for each residence and 
the main sign) 

Ý Common area cleanup around the Club House and the 
Pool 

Ý Material RelocaƟon to the Airport Parcel 

Ý InstallaƟon of skirƟng around Building 4 at the Ranch 

Ý Replacing hot/cold water valves for washing machines 
and hot water heater in the laundry room. 

Ý Refurbishment of steps to small auxiliary building 

Ý Prep for a new Well building Don Gussler, President 



Trap Range Coordinator 
Paul Young (619) 884-4739 
Assistant Coordinator 
Chris Case (619) 582-4512 
Trap range hours of operation  
Saturday & Sundays 8am - 4pm 
Wednesdays 8am-11am 
2nd Tues of the month 4pm—8pm  
Cost: Club members $7 per round {25 
clays}; Non-members $7 per round + $10 
daily trap range fee.  Call coordinators 
listed above for availability. 

Newsletter Advertising 
 

Member Ads: 150 word limit 3 per month $5.00 each 
per month. Paid ads for any item will  always be  
considered. 

 
1/8 of a page: $20/month *1/4 of a page: $40/month 
1/2 of a page: $75/month * Full page:    $140/month 
 

To place ads, email Business Manager, Jon Sivers 
treasurer@sbrgc.org 

619-987-9096 

RANGE INFORMATION  Phone: 619–468–3070   
Hours: Mon– Fri 8 a.m. - 4p.m.  / Summer hours Sat & Sun 8 a.m.—5 p.m. 
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EASY ACCESS CONTACT LIST  
Business Manager  Jon Sivers 619-987-9096 

For Range Scheduling Don Gussler 619-458-5091 

Chief Range Safety Officer  Bailey Hom 619-458-1962  

Range Development  Don Gussler  619-405-2125 

MATCH TYPE DIRECTOR PHONE  

Muzzleloaders  Joanne Frazier  
Dave Boyle 619-477-7187 

L.R Pistol Silhouette /  
Cowboy Rifle  Ryan King 619-888-7667 

Cowboy Action Shoot Shem Lambert 619-997-2755 

NRA High Power Rifle Mike Costello 
Andrew Marumoto 

858-488-2711 
619-888-4252 

Smallbore Silhouette  Ryan King 619-888-7667 

Reduced Range Palma 
Mike Costello 
Mike St. Clair 
Jim Carver 

858-488-2711 
858-578-4476 
760-805-9996 

Conventional Pistol  Don Gussler 619-405-2125 

Schuetzenguilde  
Single Shot Eric Keel 619-253-7009 

TRAINING DIRECTOR PHONE  

ARC Jeff Maynard 619-426-4108 

CMP High Power  
Qualification Pat Ayers 619-357-1331 

Junior Rifle Training Jeff Maynard 619-426-4108 

Women On Target Tamara Stapleton 858-663-9223 

Caretaker(s) Linda Vasquez &  
Manny Vazquez 619-458-0138 

SHOTGUN/TRAP RANGE  

Sporting Goods * Private Firearm Dealer 

Donald S. Gussler 
FFL Holder  
NRA Life Member 
9/22 

9334 Dempster Dr.,  
Santee CA 92071 

(619) 258-2543  
gusslers@gmail.com 

6/22 

 
DE CHIEL FIREARMS 

 
We Deal With Our Customers 

ONE AT A TIME 
We Don't Sell You What We Have 

We Order What You Want, or you can 
ORDER IT YOURSELF, on-line,  

from our Nation Wide Distributors. 
Nearly All Makes and Models  Available 

Give us your Consignments or  
Sell Your Guns and Supplies Yourself 

On Our Web Page 
Office hours W-Th-FR, ON LINE 24/7 

619- 427-6342 
www.dechielfirearms.com 

SBR&GC  LIFE MEMBER  
since 1978 



FEB. 2022 THE OLDE ROD & GUNNER               3 

LEAD RANGE OFFICER CONTACT LIST 
1st Sun  Paul Young Trap Range Crdntr 

1st Sat  Mike Callison LTRO 

2nd Sun Jim Reynolds LTRO 

2nd Wed Mike Callison LTRO 

2nd Sat Paul Young Trap Range Crdntr 

3rd Sun Robert Cvengros LTRO 

3rd Sat Wayne SƟles LTRO 

4th Sun Ron  Schaefer LTRO 

4th Wed Wayne SƟles LTRO 

4th Sat Chris Case  Ast. Crdntr 

5th Sun Bailey Hom LTRO 

5th Sat Jeff Hutchinson LTRO 

1st Wed Bobby Lean LTRO 

3rd Wed ScoƩ Turvey LTRO 

5th Wed VACANT  LTRO 

LEAD TRAP RANGE OFFICERS 

1st Sun Brian Hamilton 858-888-0996 LRSO 

1st Mon Jim Harris 858-792-0755 LRSO 

1st Tue Russ Hooks 619-468-3708 LRSO 

1st Wed Don Gussler 619-405-2125 LRSO 

1st Thur Larry Shushan 510-701-6920 LRSO 

1st Fri Jeff Chambers 619-710-5838 LRSO 

1st Sat Wayne Harris 858-263-5566 LRSO 

      

2nd Sun Virgil Culverson 619-318-9905 LRSO 

2nd Mon Alisha Curtin 619-813-5141 LRSO 

2nd Tue Barry Bennett 619-971-1491 LRSO 

2nd Wed Robert McPhee 619-588-6299 LRSO 

2nd Thurs Kent Lewis 858-565-6383 LRSO 

2nd Fri Darryl Peralta 619- 890-1387 LRSO 

2nd Sat Steve Andersen  LRSO 

      

3rd Sun Rob Elliot 619-249-6805 LRSO 

3rd Mon Scott Turvey  LRSO 

3rd Tue Paul Orgovan 619-470-4703 LRSO 

3rd Wed Bob Hobbs 760-289-8884 LRSO 

3rd Thurs Karen Andersen  LRSO 

3rd Fri Alan Howland 619-448-7741 LRSO 

3rd Sat David Lakotish 619-847-6643 LRSO 

      

4th Sun Keith Heckman 760-334-3584 LRSO 

4th Mon A. D. Johnson 619-607-8055 LRSO 

4th Tue Van Texas 619-301-9069 LRSO 

4th Wed Greg Domagas 858-226-6660 LRSO 

4th Thurs Bruce Jones 619-823-8281 LRSO 

4th Fri Doc Abbott 619-590-0286 LRSO 

4th Sat Bruce Kerr 858-353-5616 LRSO 

      

5th Sun Jon Sivers 619-987-9096 LRSO 

5th Mon Manuel Vasquez 619-919-9236 LRSO 

5th Tue Russ Hooks 619-468-3708 LRSO 

5th Wed Dennis Ingram 619-957-4632 LRSO 

5th Thurs Blue O-Bry 619-575-2936 LRSO 

5th Fri David Ward 619-255-6833 LRSO 

5th Sat Don Gussler 619-405-2125 LRSO 

RSO NEWS 
 

Please remember that all RSO’s must 
complete the OSHA training each and 
every year so take a few minutes and go 
through the course materials in the bind-
er, located inside the Range 6 RSO of-
fice.  Once you’ve reviewed it, you can 
sign off on the completion sheet for 
2022. 
 
We still need a few more RSO’s for 
the following days: 
1st Sunday, 2nd Sunday, 3rd Sunday 
(trap), 4th Saturday and 5th Wed. 
 
 
 
Thanks, 
Bailey Hom  
CRSO 
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It’s FINALLY coming back!  We have just posted 
our upcoming dates for 2022 with our first clinic at 
the end of March. 
 
I anticipate a great turnout this year, since we 
shut down training for all of 2021.  I am keeping 
the same half day clinic format featuring handgun, 
rifle and shotgun, one-to-one instruction and a 
class size of 24 ladies. I’m also excited to an-
nounce that I have increased the number of clin-
ics this year from 5 to 8, one per month from 
March through October. 
 
We have had to increase the clinic cost to $50, 
since the price of all things range and gun related 
are more expensive these days. Thankfully, this is 
still an excellent value, especially because of our 
wonderful volunteer mentors.   
 
Speaking of mentors, some of our regular volun-
teers will not be joining us this year. Some have 
moved on to places like Arizona, Texas and Utah.  
This has opened up some spaces for volun-
teers!  If you are currently a SBRGC Member, 
especially if you are one of our RSO’s, and if you 
have experience teaching firearms safety, please 
reach out to me if you would like to be considered 
to volunteer this year. 
 
I am planning to hold a W.O.T. Mentor “Try Out” 
day in late February or early March to help add 
more mentors to our roster.  On this day, I will go 
over our teaching format and get the chance to 
meet some new faces.  It will give us all a chance 
to adequately assess if we’re a good match for 
each other.  
 
If you are interested in signing up for the “Mentor 
Try Out” (date TBD), please send me an email at 
wot@sbrgc.org .  I look forward to a great year of 
training! 
 

Stay Alert and Stay Safe 
Tamara Stapleton 

The San Diego 
Schuetzenguilde  

February Match will be held on 
the 27th.   
 
The course of fire is 20 shots 
benchrest and 20 shots offhand 
at 200 yards, with iron sights.   
 
Newcomers welcome.   
Contact: Schuetzenmeister, 
 Eric Keel, 610-253-7009, for 
assistance with equipment. 

Tom 
Hankins 
Alisha 
Curtin 
Bruce 
Kerr 



President  Don Gussler 619‐405‐2125 

Vice President  Jeff Chambers 619‐710‐5838 

Secretary  Tamara Stapleton  

Treasurer &  
Business Manager 

Jon Sivers 619‐987‐9096 

Sgt. At Arms  Tom Fox 619‐261‐7194  

Membership Chair  Rodney Tilk 619‐266‐9876 

Chief Range Safety 
Officer  

Bailey Hom 619‐458‐1962  

Trap Range  
Coordinator 

Paul Young 619‐884‐4739 

   

1 YEAR  Bailey Hom 619‐458‐1962  

 Johnny Garcia 619‐429‐8647 

2 YEAR  Jeff Maynard 619‐426‐4108 

 Karen Andersen  

 Shem Lambert 619‐997‐2755 

3 YEAR  Tom Hankins 858‐349‐9734 

 Alisha CurƟn 619‐813‐5141 

 Bruce Kerr 858‐353‐5616 

 Ann SƟko  

OFFICERS 2022 DIRECTORS 2022 

Affiliated With:  
National Rifle Association—Civilian Marksmanship Program (CMP) –– 
American Single Shot Rifle Association—National Muzzleloading Rifle 
Association—National Shooting Sports Foundation—California Rifle 
and Pistol Association—Single Action Shooting Society—California 

Wildlife Federation—San Diego County Wildlife Federation— 
NRA Women On Target 

SOUTH BAY ROD & GUN  CLUB,  Inc. 
PO Box 26027, San Diego CA 92196-0027 


